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Dear	Beloved	Friends	and	Intercessors	For	Ireland,	
	
Can	you	believe	we	are	already	half	way	through	2019?	It	has	been	a	very	busy,	intense	year	and	a	half	for	the	
ministry!	Before	I	begin,	I	first	and	foremost	want	to	give	all	the	praise,	glory	and	honor	to	our	Faithful	Bridegroom	
King	Yeshua,	and	our	loving,	gracious	heavenly	Father,	for	all	that	has	been	accomplished	in	and	through	the	
ministry,	for	we	can	surely	do	nothing	of	our	own	abilities!	
	
At	the	same	time	I	give	thanks	and	praise	for	every	one	of	you	–	for	all	your	love,	prayers,	encouragement	and	
financial	support!	We	truly	could	not	do	this	work	without	each	and	every	one	of	you!	
	
Many	of	you	are	aware	we	were	commissioned	in	January	2018	to	hold	one	prayer	meeting	in	every	county	in	
Ireland,	therefore	32	meetings.	In	the	end,	it	turned	out	to	be	34	meetings	due	to	some	counties	we	had	to	go	back	
into!	We	completed	our	last	meeting,	March	30,	2019	–	all	by	His	grace	and	mercies	alone.	It	was	a	long,	hard	road	
we	traveled,	but	a	foundation	of	gold	was	laid,	in	truth,	purity,	holiness	and	in	the	fear	of	the	Lord.	It	was	a	road	that	
was	saturated	in	prayer,	paving	the	way	for	repentance,	revival	and	reformation	to	come.	It	was	14-months	of	hard	
labor	in	His	vineyards,	but	worth	every	hardship,	affliction,	sacrifice,	warfare	and	every	obstacle	that	the	Captain	of	
our	Salvation	left	in	our	path	for	us	to	overcome,	all	His	way	–	all	to	His	glory!		
	
The	meetings	were	strategic	to	help	equip	the	true	Church	for	how	late	the	hour	is	and	how	unprepared	we	are	for	
the	Lord’s	soon	2nd	coming,	and	return.	Equally	they	were	to	call	forth	the	Warrior	Bride	to	arise,	for	the	
Intercessors	For	Ireland	to	unite,	arise	and	build	the	broken	down	walls,	fighting	the	good	fight	of	faith	together	for	
our	Nation	to	be	saved!	This	was	accomplished	through	worship,	the	Word	and	intercessory	prayer	for	our	Nation.	
The	messages	are	available	on	our	website’s	teaching	page	Intercessors	For	Ireland:	
https://thevoiceofmybeloved.com/teachings-intercessors-for-ireland/.	
	
Being	a	very	small	ministry	with	few	laborers	and	even	less	resources,	this	commissioning	was	daunting	on	every	
level!	We	spent	the	first	two	and	half	months	of	January	2018	working	out	a	road	map,	relying	solely	on	the	Captain	
of	our	Salvation	to	guide	and	direct	every	step.	Not	once	did,	the	only	One	called	Faithful	and	True,	ever	fail	us!	
	
It	was	an	amazing	journey	with	the	Lover	of	our	soul.	We	met	many	precious	gems,	jewels	–	His	Bride,	along	the	way	
that	we	are	forever	indebted	to	our	Great	King,	for	giving	them	the	grace	and	courage	to	partner	with	us,	the	most	
unlikely.	Many	new	relationships	have	been	established	and	a	few	more	laborers	have	enlisted	in	the	Lord’s	end-
times	army	–	PTL!	We	look	forward	with	great	joy	to	the	seeing	His	plans	unfold	before	all	of	our	eyes	in	these	
relationships	that	are	of	eternal	substance,	and	how	we	can	help	each	other	complete	the	works	our	Father	has	sent	
us	to	this	earth	to	complete,	individually	and	corporately.		
	
After	completing	the	meetings,	and	a	short	visit	to	the	States	soon	afterwards,	the	Lord	had	brought	me	to	a	place	of	
much	needed	rest	–	to	wait	and	to	hear	His	next	steps.	That	time	came	to	an	end	in	early	May,	with	new	assignments	
becoming	clear.	I	am	not	able	to	share	in	detail	at	this	time,	but	look	forward	to	in	the	coming	weeks.		
	
In	the	meantime,	by	the	Lord’s	grace	alone,	I	want	to	share	the	following:		
	
1.	On	May	24,	2019,	Ireland	held	local	and	EU	elections.	We	have	been	praying	fervently	for	years	for	change	to	
come	on	a	governmental	level	and	calling	forth	the	Irexit.	TVOMB	provided	prayer	points	to	many	and	encouraged	
prayer	to	go	forth.	This	was	a	golden	opportunity	to	come	low	before	His	throne	of	grace,	as	we	will	not	have	
local/EU	elections	for	another	five	years.	A	few	conservator	parties	have	emerged	in	the	last	couple	of	years,	that	



	

have	a	foundation	of	truth	that	needs	to	return	to	our	government.	But	because	our	government	is	predominantly	
social	liberalists,	and	the	brainwashing	that	has	come	about	from	our	unholy	alliance	and	being	enslaved	to	the	EU,	
they	did	not	fare	too	well.	Politically,	it	is	like	trying	to	turn	around	a	sinking	Titanic	with	a	very	small	rudder.	But	
we	did	see	change	come	and	one	party,	People	Before	Profit,	who	are	a	far-left	party,	lost	over	half	of	their	local	
seats	–	PTL!	We	see	hope,	but	this	will	require	our	faithful,	fervent	prayers	in	order	for	change	to	come!		
	
2.	Four	HOP	have	been	established;	one	each	in	Co.	Meath,	Co.	Kildare,	Co.	Wexford	and	Co.	Cork.	We	have	committed	
intercessors	keeping	watch.	We	are	truly	in	awe	of	their	sacrifice	to	pray	and	eternally	grateful	for	their	hearts	of	
prayer.	We	continue	to	provide	monthly	prayer	points	to	guide	these	times	of	prayer.	We	continue	to	pray	for	an	
increase	in	the	number	of	Intercessors	For	Ireland	who	will	join	these	HOP	until	they	are	24/7.	
	
3.	The	Good	Shepherd	continues	to	share	His	heart	in	the	Living	Parables.	These	parables	are	an	account	of	my	real-
life	encounters	with	the	Good	Shepherd,	which	are	by	His	divine	design.	They	take	place	on	the	countless	prayer	
walks	we	have	done,	walking	the	beautiful	farmland	and	coastal	shores	in	County	Kerry.	
https://thevoiceofmybeloved.com/teachings-the-good-shepherd/.	
	
4.	We	continue	our	Skype	prayer	calls,	enabling	those	in	other	counties	to	join	one	of	our	weekly	prayer	watches.		
	
5.	We	continue	to	keep	two	prayer	watches	a	week,	some	weeks	three.		
	
6.	We	continue	to	keep	praying	for	an	increase	of	intercessors	wanting	to	commit	to	a	prayer	watch.		
	
As	we	move	forward,	we	need	your	prayers	and	support	more	than	ever:	
	
1.	Pray	that	TVOMB	would	be	filled	with	the	knowledge	of	His	will	in	all	wisdom	and	spiritual	understanding,	
that	we	may	walk	worthy	of	the	Lord,	fully	pleasing	Him,	being	fruitful	in	every	good	work	and	increasing	in	the	
knowledge	of	God,	strengthened	with	all	might,	according	to	His	glorious	power	[Colossians	1:9-11].	
	
2.	Protection	for	all	Intercessors	For	Ireland	and	their	families:	That	no	weapon	formed	against	them	will	prosper.		
	
3.	Pray	against	all	the	evil	schemes	of	the	enemy:	To	cause	delays	or	obstacles	to	this	work.	Apply	the	blood	of	
the	Lamb	to	the	root	of	all	witchcraft	prayers	against	us	to	wither	up	and	die	at	the	feet	of	Jesus	every	time!	
	
4.	Pray	for	the	right	laborers	to	come	forth:	Who	will	rebuild	the	broken-down	walls	in	our	Nation	God’s	way.	
Those	who	are	like	Joshua	and	Caleb,	who	are	of	a	different	spirit	and	who	will	follow	the	Lord	wholeheartedly.	
	
5.	Pray	for	blessings,	protection,	strength,	healing	and	provision:	For	all	those	who	pray	and	support	this	
ministry	and	work.	We	could	not	exist	without	them!	
	
6.	Traveling	favors,	mercies	and	protection:	For	the	Blood	of	the	Lamb	to	cover	every	detail	and	be	upon	all	our	
road	trips,	all	travel	arrangements,	all	communications	and	great	favor	wherever	our	feet	may	land.	
	
7.	That	the	Lord	would	bring	forth	laborers	who	will	sow	sacrificially	into	this	ministry:	With	their	time,	
gifting’s	and	resources.	Specifically,	for	the	Lord	to	bring	forth	intercessors	who	will	have	a	burden	for	the	work	we	
are	called	to	do	[raising	up	32	HOP],	who	will	cover	us	and	the	intercessors	in	a	wall	of	prayer.	
	
8.	Pray	the	Lord	will	bring	forth	the	laborers	who	will	sow	financially	into	this	ministry.	Those	who	will	
partner	with	us	on	a	monthly	basis	and	be	faithful	each	month	in	their	giving,	that	our	expenses	can	be	covered.	
	
9.	Pray	our	finances	will	be	met	–	to	date	our	current	needs	are:	



	

• Finances	to	purchase	a	vehicle.	
• Finances	for	new	MacBook	Pro	15”	that	is	used	for	worship,	recording	and	live	streaming.	
• Finances	to	purchase	land	or	a	building	to	establish	a	HOP	headquarters	that	can	be	our	main	hub	of	operation.	
• Finances	that	all	ministry	expenses	and	personal	needs	will	be	met.	

	
Forever	thank	you	for	standing	with	us,	however	the	Lord	leads.	We	are	eternally	grateful	for	you	and	your	heart	for	
prayer!	We	are	especially	grateful	to	all	of	you	who	carried	us	as	we	traveled	into	the	counties	–	your	prayers	were	
powerful	and	answered	every	time,	your	sacrifice	to	give	financially	was	always	perfect	in	timing,	that	we	were	able	
to	cover	our	costs	–	one	meeting	at	a	time.	Most	of	all	thank	you	for	your	sacrificial	love	that	will	never	be	forgotten	
for	how	you	stood	with	us	in	our	hour	of	need!	May	it	all	be	to	His	glory	and	may	the	Lamb	receive	the	reward	of	His	
suffering	in	the	fullest	measure,	this	Nation,	as	His	rightful	inheritance	as	He	deserves	[Psalm	2:8].	
	
In	His	loving	mercy,	

	
Tracy	Hogan	


